What Council Did -

ON MONDAY, MAY 11th

Instructed the town foreman to turn the water on at the house recently erected by Miss Keyes on John Street.

The erection of this house had caused considerable controversy by both residents of the district and some council members, as it. had been felt the house did not measure up to the standards set by the building by-law, At a previous meeting council held up water connections until the matter had been further aired.

Miss Keyes was present at Monday's meeting and said she felt that she had lived up to the by-law, and that when her house was completed felt sure it would be a credit to the property.

Council asked if the Building Inspector had seen plans before a permit was issued, and Miss Keyes said he had. Mr. Adams confirmed this and when asked if he thought the building would have a value as required in the by-law, answered in the affirmative.

Mayor Armstrong said he had advice from two lawyers and that it was their opinion that council could do nothing as Miss Keyes had lived up to the by-law, and if the by-law had loop holes it was too late to do anything.

Councillor Goodlet insisted that plans for the completion of the building should be tabled, as he did not think the present set-up met the \$5200 minimum as required by

the by-law. Councillor Allen said the construction of the building was not safe and that the house rested only on cement block piers, which a good wind could blow over.

"In my opinion, Mrs. Keyes has lived up to the by-law as far as we can ascertain, she has an application, and the only thing left for council to do now is to back up the Building Inspector or get a new one," said councillor McGilvray.

Most councillors agreed that the building by-law needed its teeth sharpened up, and the mayor agreed to set aside a night to go into the by-law and make any alterations or additions.

The meeting was called to discuss town insurance with the agents and their representatives, but due to Mr. Cowan being unable to come, it was put over until the May 25th

-. Decided to have the old reservoir property at the foot of James Street surveyed with a view to developing it for building lots.

Will have two trees in front of the Presbyterian Church removed as they are a hazard.

Will have the roads graded and oiled as soon as conditions permit.

University Undergrads Take Naval Training

.Two local men who will be graduating from the University of Toronto this year are at present taking naval training in Halifax. They are Bob Addy, who is waiting for word of his engineering exam next week, and Doug Latimer, who will graduate with his Bachelor of Arts de-

Andy Molozzi, another member of the engineering graduation class, has taken a summer position in Ottawa with National Research Council.

HIGH SCHOOL NEWS

WRITING EXAMS IN FIFTH FORM

Leona Conn With such lovely weather it seems almost cruel to condemn the students to going to school.

' Last Tuesday evening our choir concert came off quite well and we are all pleased to have such a nice crowd attend.

Preparations are being made for the students to attend the Guelph field meet. It is still not definite whether they will charter a bus for any students not taking an ac-

All last week fifth form were busy writing their exams and they will finish that ordeal by this coming Friday. After that they can begin to study for the departmental set which will begin in early

As there is no more news to relate to you all this week I will

ENGAGEMENTS

Mr. and Mrs. Bert Palmer announce the engagement of their daughter Lena Mary to Ernest Emery Thompson, son of Mr. and Mrs. Ernest Thompson of Georgetown. The marriage will take place on Beturday. June the sixth et three ok in the Presbyterian Church,

NORVAL NOTES

Doreen Hazell Weds Inglewood Farmer

Julian Reed

On Saturday in St. Paul's Angli can Church, Norval, Rev. J. E. Maxwell officiated at the marriage of Doreen Blanche Hazell and Arthur Henry Wood.

The church was decorated with spring flowers and Mrs. Walter Fidler played the organ. The bride, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Victor Hazell, Norval, was employed the Provincial Paper mill before her marriage. The groom, son of Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Wood, farms with his father at R. R. I, Inge-

Mr. Hazell gave-his daughter in marriage. She wore a white wedding gown of lace and net over satin, fashioned with a basque waist and lace panels on the skirt. A segin tiara and fingertip veil completed the bridal outfit and she carried red roses.

Three attendants were her sisterin-law, Mrs. Edward Hazell, Brampton, metron-of-honour, and her sister Barbara Ann Hazell and the groom's sister, Eileen Wood, bridesmaids. They wore gowns of lace and net over taffeta, Mrs. Hazell in green and carrying yellow roses and the bridesmaids in yellow and mauve, with contrasting bouquets of roses. Bruce Morrison was groomsman for his cousin. Ushers were Edward Hasell and the groom's brother-in-law, Morley Walton of

Receiving afterwards in St. Paul's parish hall, the bride's mother wore a grey crepe dress with corsage of yellow roses, and the groom's mother was in navy, with red 'rose corsage. Guests were present from Acton, Milton, Bolton, Brampton, Toronto, Ashgrove, Malton, Ingle-

wood and Georgetown. Mr. and Mrs. Wood left on a honeymoon trip to Winnipeg. The bride chose for travelling a navy bengaline coat-dress with blue and white striped taffeta trim, white hat and gloves and navy shoes and

A fire at the Brain farm on the 9th Line on Monday sent Will Brain to hospital with burns on his hands, and destroyed a recently_purchased

The Girl Guides, with help from some Scouts have cleaned up a long-standing public eyesore, the local dump. Scouts at present are busy making tents in their spare time. The last few meetings have been spent outside, with tent pitching practice and kit inspection.

Rev. J. E. Maxwell attended the meeting of the synod of Niagara diocese in Christ Church, Hamilton, Tuesday and Wednesday of last

Speeders through the village are causing much concern to parents of young children, with gravel trucks among the offenders. If some action is not taken to cut down speeding, a fatal accident may be

MRS. ALBERT CARTER WILL SEE CORONATION

En route for a Coronation month visit in England is Mrs. Albert Carter, King Street, who will arrive tomorrow when the S.S. Atlantic docks. She sailed from Que-

bec City last Wednesday. It is Mrs. Carter's first visit home since she came to Canada as a young girl and she is planning a busy round of visits with a number of relatives. She will stay most of the time at Finchley, near London. She plans to be home about

Violinist is Guest At School Choir Concert

High school students provided an evening of fine music, under the direction of Kenneth R. Harrison, ARCT, in Wrigglesworth School auditorium last Tuesday. Mrs. James F. Evens. ATCM, was accompanist and guest artist was Patricia Dron, young violinist from Guelph.

The program was composed of solos, quartettes and double duets, once more say . . . Au revoir. as well as groups by the girls choir and the mixed choir. Soloists in- and Mrs. Steve Eason, celebrated cluded Eleanor Schenk, Glenna her second birthday with a party Doherty, Paul Prust and Michael at her home on Sunday. Celebrat-Armstrong.

The program was varied, the Audrey Mitchell, Mrs. Floyd Varey choir numbers ranging from spiri- and Jim Stone, grandparents, Mr. tual and old English folk tunes to and Mrs. Bert Weston, Mr. and Mrs. the modern Star Dust and Begin the Roy Weston and cousins Donna Jean Beguine. The rousing Land of Hope and Billy Weston, Mr. and Mrs.

Thieves Loot Car Recovered in Toronto

A car, stolen from William Mc-Nally's home on Thursday night was. recovered in Toronto in the Parliament Street district the following

Mr. McNally leaves his car in the driveway beside his house Edith Street, and it was stolen sometime during the night. The car was undamaged, but several articles were stolen, including two sets of golf clubs, a carton of cigarettes, a valuable carpenter's rule and some personal papers.

LIMEHOUSE

Bowmanville Newlyweds **New Limehouse Residents**

Recent visitors: Mr. and Mrs. Ted Morrow and Elane of Toronto and the Bob Lanes, Georgetown with Mrs. R.

Mr. A. C. Bourne home from Trinity College for a short holiday before going north for the summer Mr. and Mrs. Harry Smethurst and family of Barrie and Mr. and Ms. C. A. Grant and Kenneth with

Mrs. Smethurst. Miss Doris Mitchell home from

Mr. and Mrs. Clifford Webster and Keith of Toronto with Mrs. Ellerby. Ms. Newton and Miss Collinson have returned with Miss Ivens following the winter in town.

A group of W.I. ladies catered for bowling club banquet at the Hall on Tuesday evening. Miss Muriel Appleyard sang a solo at the Presbyterian church. The

hymn observing Mother's Day. Little Noreen Noble, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Jack Noble was baptized at Acton United Church on Sunday.,

little Sunday School girls sang

The Cyril Clarke's visited the Barry Clarke's at Ospringe on

The A. W. Benton's visited the Greenlees at Campbellville on Sun-

We welcome Mr. and Mrs. Crook, newlyweds from Bowmanville, who are living in an apartment in Miss Ivens' home. Mr. Crook is working for J. B. Mackenzie & Son in town.

Mrs. D. Bell of Oakville is a vis-

Mr. and Mrs. George Blyth, Ka-

itor this week at the rectory with

ren, Collin and Suzanne of Orange-

ville were Mother's Day visitors

with her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Alf

of Timmins are visiting with her

parents, Mr. and Mrs. Agar Guest,

Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Bell and

family spent last week-end at their

cottage at Eight Mile Point, Lake

Miss Mailyn Guest of the Bank

home for the week-end with her

parents, Mr. and Mrs. Agar Guest.

Nova Scotia staff, Toronto, was

Mr. and Mrs. George Heaver and

son Robin of Port Perry were week-

end visitors with her parents, Mr.

and Mrs. John Hepburn, Glen Wil-

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Reinhardt

and daughter Mary were here from

Wiarton to spend Mother's Day

with her parents, Mr. and Mrs. M.

Mr. and Mrs. Irwin Noble and

daughter Ann Lorraine, were Sun-

day visitors in Moorefield with

Ms. Noble's parents, Mr. and Mrs.

days last week with Mr. and Mrs.

Ross Petch, who have just moved

from Ville St. Pierre to Vaudreuil,

Mrs. Frank Petch spent a few

Mrs. A. A. Matthews of Brant-

ford returned home last week-end

after spending two weeks in town

with-her brothers, Fred and Joe

Two-year-old Marilyn Judith

Smith had a birthday party last

Wednesday, when her mother and

father entertained for her at their

Mrs. J. C. Leslie of Calgary, Al-

berta, called home by the death of

her mother, Mrs. Alexander Bell of

Guelph on May 3rd, has been visit-

ing with relatives in Acton and

ing with her were her godparents,

restaurant, Mike's Place.

Georgetown districts.

George Crocker.

Quebec.

Armstrong.

Mrs. George Kenzie and son Ian

Mrs. W. G. O. Thompson.

Churchill Crescent.

Collins.

Once Resident Here Dies Hamilton Hospital

'A resident of Georgetown from 1900 to 1915, Jacob D. Kennedy died in Hamilton General Hospital on Monday.

Mr. Kennedy was born in Erin Township. During his residence in town he lived in the house on George Street where Mr. and Mrs. Ed Beerman now live. He was member of Philpott Tabernacle,

Surviving are three daughters, Mrs. Annie Henry, London, Mrs. R. A. Braby, Toronto and Miss Elizabeth Kennedy, who lived with her father at 188 Balsam Ave. S., Hamilton, a son, Hugh D. Kennedy, of Hamilton, five grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. His wife, the former Agnes Smith died on June 22nd last year, and a son, Pastor L. A. Kennedy, predeceased him six years ago. He also leaves two sisters, Mrs. G. Harvey, Toronto, and Mrs. Maude Brandow, Hamil-

The funeral service was held this afternoon at Blachford & Wray's Chapel, with interment in Woodland

Ontario Hydro Employee Dies at Port Colborne

Brother of a former Georgetown resident, Howard Cecil Scott, 48, was buried in Ein Cemetey last Wednesday. He died in Port Colborne General Hospital the previous Sunday after a year's illness. An Erin native, he was the son of Mrs. William T. Scott and the late Mr. Scott.

He had been employed for many years with the Ontario Hydro Commission, first at Erin and later at Walkerton and Port Colborne, Surviving are his wife, Teeny McArthur, a daughter Lorraine of Toronto and a son Billy at home, his mother, Mrs. William T. Scott, Erin, three sisters and two brothers, Mrs. Frank Miller, Londesboro, who is a former Georgetown resident, Mrs. Jack Hills, Grand Valley, Mrs. Harry Liewis, Toronto, Thomas Russell, Trail, B.C., and Russel Scott, Matheson.

-Plan to celebrate Coronation Day in Georgetown.

Mr .and Mrs. S. W. Orr enter-

tained for Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas

Hornyansky and the executive of

the Arts and Crafts of Georgetown

following Mr. Hornyansky's lecture

etching in Wrigglesworth School

Delegates to the Anglican Synod

last Tuesday and Wednesday in

Hamilton were Herry Savings and

Irwin Noble, representing St. Geor-

ge's Church and Arthur Beaumont

representing St. Alban's. Archdea-

con and Mrs. W. G. O. Thompson

Ron Crandell, of the local A. J.

Crandell chartered accounting firm

has left fo ra month's vacation in

the west. With his mother, Mrs.

A. J. Crandell, Sr. and grandmoth-

er, Mrs. A. Matthews, he is driving

to California and will return home

Mrs. Wm. T. Sinclair represented

Halton district at a conference of

officers of Ontario Women's Insti-

utes last Thuresday and Friday.

Mrs. Sinclair was Halton delegate

for the home economics and health

division at the conference which

took place at the Ontario Agricul-

been stationed at London and Ip-

Regiment, was home on leave last

week with his parents, Mr. and Mrs.

Pte. Leonard Tennant, who has

through the Canadian west,

tural College, Guelph.

Sam Tennant.

auditorium on Thursday.

also attended.

Social and Personal

is still not summer.

Mr. Editor:-

Two films. "Queen Mary's Carpet" and "The House of Windsor" proved interesting and instructive for members of Countess of Strathmore Chapter IODE, at their meeting on Monday.

1.O.D.E. Films Shown

At Chapter Meeting

Peanut Day is Success

Ern Batkin.

THE WEATHER

That certainly was gufte a week-

end for weather. Even though the

high was 85 (which is 20 degrees

above normal) just remember, it

Mrs. W. G. O. Thompson was hostess and because of Archdeacon Thompson's illness, the meeting was held in St. George's Church instead of in her home as planned.

The Chapter will hold a Coronation garden tea in June at the home of Mrs. Arthur Beaumont, Glen Williams. Ten dollars was voted to the local coronation fund and a float will be entered in the parade.

Used clothing was handed in for a bale for the adopted northern school. Mrs. Ron Kitchen is in charge of packing the bale. Harold Hancox, health clinic convener, is moving to Toronto and resigned her position and a new convener will be appointed. Overseas parcels were discussed. Two food parcels are sent each month, one to a needy family and the other to an elderly lady. A donation was made for maintenance of IODE workrooms.

The regent, Miss Jean Mackenzie, who is leaving soon to attend the coronation was presented with a diary "My Trip" and the good May 18th (the holiday) Georgewishes of the chapter by Mrs. Sam Penrice. Thirty members were present and hostesses for the night were Marjorie Gault, Mrs. Denney Charles, Mrs. Edwin Hall, Mrs. Arthur Beaumont, Mrs. Edwin Wilson, Mrs. Ray Whitmee and Helen Mac-Donald.

Christian Family Day and demonstration on polychrome At Baptist Church

The Baptist Church observed "Christian Family Day" at the regular morning worship on Sunday. Various mothers of the congregation were wholly responsible for the entire service, with Mrs. E. Carter conducting it, and Mrs. Walter Peck offering the morning prayer. Mrs. W. Townend brought a helpful message entitled "Let's Pretend", presenting a most vivid picture of daily living symbolic to each member of a family from the pretense to the reality of life, stressing the need of Chistianity in each home. The choir comprised of ladies, accompanied by Mrs. W. Thompson, sang the hymn "Happy the Home when God is There."

The pastor occupied the pulpit for the evening meditation. Mr. Barker's sermon 'As The Dew' was centred upon the text from Hosea "I will be as the dew unto Israel." He based his theme upon the comparison of mystery of dew and of God's blessing, the restoring power of dew to the restoring power of God. Dew is heavier after the hot- ball. perwash with the Royal Canadian test day and God is greater after the greatest sin. Clouds bring a barrier to dew, and the barrier between-God and the people is brought by the people. Above all, God is always willing to bless. The mixed quartette sang "Come My Soul My Suit Prepare."

fine 'screen' of 300 to 400 dots per

from one plate, each colour being

reproduced separately. Each print

is an original because there are fine

differences in ink distribution. He

gave a practical demonstration as

he talked, showing the materials

polychrome etching was popular in

France in the early 1800s, then fell

one of particular local interest, a

Mr. Hornyansky explained that

A number of prints can be made

inch results.

used in the process.

Hornyansky Explains Polychrome Etching

Attendants at a lecture and demonstration by Nicholas Hornyansky on Thursday in Wrigglesworth School auditorium, learned about the process of polychrome etching, in which this noted Canadian artist specializes.

Mr. Hornyansky introduced his subject by saying that in this age of machines, artistic creation is the only thing left for man's genius and it is important to nurture it. The polychrome process creates a

Brenda Faye, daughter of Mr. picture in etched lines on a metal -plate and is extremely complicated as gradations of colour are achieved by etching the lines at various depths. The deeper the etching, the stronger the colour and for light tints the surface is barely scratched. A completed plate is treated to give integlio to make it hold ink.

Provincial Paper, Ltd. Mrs. H. J. Newman, president of This process dots the plate with the Arts & Crafts of Georgetown. the parties of the pa

Lions Club Nets \$700 Georgetown Lions Club will net about \$700 for welfare work, as a result of a successful Peanut Day

on Saturday. This was the third year that the club had brought the Planters Peanut float to town, preceded by an extensive sale of tinned nuts, A new feature this year was the sale of Mr. Peanut banks, and the attractive green and red banks were in brisk demand. Also contributing to the profits was a page advertisement in the Herald which was well-supported by merchants and industries who took advertising

space in it. A local high school student, Sandra Scott, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Art Scott, was peanut queen, assisting the dancing peanut men who drew large crowds to see the float parked at the four corners on Main Street. The float also toured to Norval and Glen Williams in the

early afternoon. Each person purchasing peanuts was given a guessing sip to estimate the number of peanuts on the float. The sealed envelope was opened when the day was over and Tommy Henderson, Maple Ave., was within 39 of the correct answer, 172,334. His guest of 172,373 won him a case of Party-Pack nuts, while Bob McGill, Church Street, guessing 168,322 won second prize, a case of cocktail peanuts.

Off Again, On Again

Baseball in Georgetown this year has been an undecided issue for the

past six weeks. The officers elected at the annual meeting either resigned shortly after or failed to take over their official duties. The urge to play ball hase been very strong in many of the young lads around town and several have attended practices at the park, to find no one there with any authority to give them advice or encouragement.

In the meantime the schedule for the Halton County Association has been drawn up, with Georgetown being one of the teams. The season opens on May 16th with Georgetown at Port Credit and on town helps Milton open in the

county town. The opening game here is on Wednesday, May 20th, with the game scheduled for 6.30 p.m. when Milton will return to officially open the season in Georgetown Park.

In view of the organization difficulties, president Pete McMullen and secretary Jim Waldie of the Halton County league came to town and did their part in trying to keep baseball alive in Georgetown by getting some of the old officers, along with some new blood, to take over the reins and keep Georgetown on

the map in the baseball world. Officers elected to carry on are: Bob Lane, president; William Cromar, vice president; Corey Herrington, manager; Charles Jenner, secetary-treasurer; Pic Dillon, adver-

George Chaplin is the new coach of the team, and under his guidance, a good season is looked for. It was decided to once again sell Booster tickets for the opening game on May 20th. Tickets will be sold at 50c and 3 for \$1.00, and to make them more attractive to the public, prizes have been donated by three merchants, Silver's Dept. Store, Richardson's Hardware, and Brill's Dept. Store. The club is hopeful that ticket sellers will meet with a good response and that there will be a good crowd on hand on May 20th to show the team that Georgetown is interested in base-

PAX BIBLE CLASS AT KNOX CHURCH

Paying their third visit to Georgetown, members of the Pax Bible Class of Weston Presbyterian Church provided a special evening service in Knox Church.

The group came to town with their leader, Gordon Alcott, former Georgetowner, who preached the sermon. A 5-piece orchestra, a choir and male quartette is included in the Pax Group.

BAND PLAYS FOR CHURCH SERVICE

A program of sacred music was played by the Lorne Scots Band afinto disuse and has only recently ter the regular service in St. Georbeen revived. He had several etch- ge's Anglican Church Sunday evings of his own with him, including ening.

The band also played for the print of the old "Lower Mill" which hymns during the service, A social. he had been commissioned to do for hour was held afterwards in' the church basement.

An educated man is one who has, and Glory was the concluding num- Dick Mitchell, Linds VanWyck and resin dust particles and when the which sponsored his visit to town, had a glimpue of knowledge and a standard of the concluding num-